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August 9, 2019 

Road Resurfacing on Agincourt Drive 
 from Sheppard Avenue East to Havendale Road 

Contract: 19ECS-TI-06LR 
Expected Start Date: June 24, 2019 

Expected End Date: August 30, 2019 
*Timeline is subject to change. Future notice to be provided.

The City of Toronto will start grinding and paving operations on August 12, 2019. Residents can expect an 
increase in road construction activity during this phase of work which is estimated to last for two weeks. 
Work will take place on Saturday, August 17 and Saturday, August 24, from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. in order to 
complete this work.  

MAP OF WORK AREA 

WORK DETAILS 

To date, the City’s contractor has completed: 
• Sidewalk construction
• Curb repair
• Re-alignment of maintenance holes and catch basins

The contractor will: 

• Grind the road in sections
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• Construct granular base 
• Construct ramps for all the driveways 
• Repave the road surface  

WHAT TO EXPECTDURING CONSTRUCTION 

• You may experience dust, noise and other inconveniences. The City will make efforts to reduce the 
impacts. We appreciate your patience. 

• You may experience delay during construction. Please obey the traffic control personnel (TCP) at all 
times; they are there for your safety. There will be traffic control in place to accommodate vehicles, 
grinding and the paving operation. 

• As a reminder, please keep vehicles, children, and pets away from paving operations. The City will 
make efforts to reduce the impacts.  

ASBESTOS IN ASPHALT 

As part of the work, the City must test the asphalt to be removed for asbestos. Our tests show that there is 
0.5% of asbestos in the asphalt.   

Asbestos was used in asphalt mixes throughout the 1970s and early 1980s to improve the performance of 
the asphalt. Air quality monitoring conducted by the City of Toronto at other sites has not detected 
asbestos fibres in the air as a result of resurfacing of asphalt. The risk of exposure to asbestos for workers 
and bystanders is low.   

As a precaution, the City's contractor will follow these steps:  
• Wet the pavement during asphalt cutting, grinding or removal 
• Attach dust collecting devices with HEPA filters to equipment, where possible, to prevent dust from 

becoming airborne 
• Provide personal protective equipment, such as disposable coveralls and respirators, to on-site 

workers upon request, and 
• Transport and dispose of asphalt containing asbestos at provincially approved disposal sites.  

MORE INFORMATION: 

If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us. 
  

Project Manager Marfique Ahmed, 416-392-4812, Marfique.ahmed@toronto.ca 

Local Councillor Jim Karygiannis, 416-321-2788, councillor_karygiannis@toronto.ca 

TTY Hearing Impaired 
Service 

416-338-0889, (7 Days a week, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

General inquiries 311 

Website toronto.ca/improvements/ward22.htm 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait.  
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